
NOTICE OF  
ENACTMENT OF  

ORDINANCE 2021-007 
BY THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
OF LEVY COUNTY, FLOIRDA. NOTICE IS HEREBY 
GIVEN that the proposed ordinance approving the adoption of
a large scale future land use map amendment to the Levy 
County Comprehensive Plan as described in this Ordinance 
2021-007, whose title appears below, will be considered for 
enactment by Levy County Board of County Commissioners, at a 
public hearing on Tuesday, May 4, 2021 at 9:00 a.m., or as soon 
thereafter as the matter may be heard during the course of 
action, in the Levy County Annex Auditorium, 310 School Street, 
Bronson, Florida.  

ORDINANCE NO. 2021-007 
AN ORDINANCE OF LEVY COUNTY, FLORIDA, PURSUANT 
TO CHAPTER 163, FLORIDA STATUTES, ADOPTING AN 
APPROVED LARGE SCALE FUTURE LAND USE MAP 
AMENDMENT TO THE LEVY COUNTY COMPREHENSIVE 
PLAN FROM FORESTRY/RURAL RESIDENTIAL (F/RR) TO 
AGRICULTURAL/RURAL RESIDENTIAL (A/RR), 
APPLICATION LSA 20-01, FOR PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
SECTION 7, TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 17 EAST, LEVY 
COUNTY, FOR APPLICANT WILLIAM R. SPELL, III; 
PROVIDING FOR EXCLUSION FROM
CODIFICATION;PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE; 
PROVIDING FOR TRANSMITTAL.  

Copies of said petition with complete legal description and staff 
report will be available for review at the Levy County Planning 
and Zoning Department, (temporary location), 622 East 
Hathaway Avenue, Bronson FL. For information call 
352-486-5203. This meeting may be continued to one or 
more future dates. Any interested party shall be advised that 
the date, time and place of any continuation of this meeting shall 
be announced during the public hearing and no further notice 
regarding these matters will be published, unless said 
continuation exceeds six calendar weeks from the above 
referenced meeting. Interested parties may appear at the 
meeting and be heard regarding the proposed petition. 
Any person requiring reasonable accommodations to 
participate in this meeting should contact the County 
Commissioners Administration Office at 352-486-5218. 

All persons are advised that, if they decide to appeal any 
decisions made at this public hearing, they will need a record of 
the proceedings and for such purpose, they may need to ensure 
that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record 
includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to 
be based. Pub: April 22, 2021 


